
April, May, June 2022 
 

“Great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised; and his greatness is unsearchable.” Psalm 145:3  
 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

Praise the Lord, I am back home in Port Elizabeth. The last few months have been 

hard, but I am so thankful that the Lord allowed me to be a support to     Selina and 

Nathaniel Bergey during the treatment of Thanny’s stage 4 cancer. Please continue 

to keep Thanny in your prayers. It was a huge answer to prayer for Thanny to get a 

report that there is currently no sign of cancer.  Although this is good news, there 

is still a long road ahead for the Bergey family. In July, Brent and the kids will 

travel from South Africa to spend a month with Selina and Thanny. Please       

continue to pray for them and the many follow-up treatments and appointments. 

For information on Thanny you can go to Finding Thanny’s Song on Facebook. 
 
It has been so good to reconnect with my LFM team and to get snuggles and love from the 

little ones. While I was in the states, LFM welcomed a new “little fish”. A 1-month-old boy 

who was abandoned with very little information and no name. Our team has nurtured and 

loved this little guy and it was such a joy to be able to meet him for the first time.  
 
It is amazing to see the Lord continue to work at Abundant Life Baptist church. In the last 

month, 4 people have come to accept the Lord as their Savior. What a blessing it is to 

be back with my church family and seeing how the Lord is working in their lives.  
 

This week, we welcomed Matthew and Courtney Womack and 

their family to South Africa. It is great to have them as a part of our team here and 

we look forward to seeing how the Lord will use their family in Port Elizabeth.  
 
It is great to see the Lord supply for the needs of the medical and education    

building. The project, while near completion, has been halted due to some spiritual    

opposition from the government officials. Please pray that this will all be sorted 

out quickly and the building can be completed. While the building is funded, there 

is still a   financial need to furnish the kitchen, which will take approximately $7500. I am so thankful to 

those who have already given towards this project. If interested in helping to meet this need please send to  

Daystar Baptist Missions P.O. Box 1193 Barboursville, WV 25504 or online: https://dbmi.org/give/     

Designate: South Africa Clinic. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support, 

 

Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall, Port Elizabeth, SA 6034;  
Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org   

Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org  
 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 

 Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA 

PRAISES: 
--4 people coming to Christ 

--Safe return to SA 

--Safe arrival of Womack family 

--Thanny’s chemo treatment complete 

PRAYERS: 
--Thanny cancer care follow-up 

--Nursing License Registration 

--Building projects and financial needs 

--Abundant Life Baptist Church  

--LFM Team & the kids in our care  

  

Picture with Thanny the day  

before I left to return to SA! 

Getting Snuggles 

Welcoming the     

Womack Family 
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